
Administration
Penrith Office 
Civic Centre, 601 High Street.

St Marys Office 
Queen Street Centre, 
207-209 Queen Street.

Contact Centre Open 
8.30am-4pm. Mon-Fri.

4732 7777

PO Box 60, 
Penrith NSW 2751

council@penrith.city

Council’s services are 
accessible via the online 
portal at my.penrith.city

Services
Waste Services

4732 7777

Illegal Dumping 
Contact the EPA hotline  
on 131 555 and ask for the 
RID Squad (Regional Illegal 
Dumping Squad).

Graffiti Hotline

	 Freecall 1800 022 182

Meeting Dates
31 March 2025 – 7pm 
(Ordinary Meeting)

Online via penrith.city

penrith.city.council

penrithcouncil

penrithcitycouncil

penrithcitycouncil

penrith.city

visitpenrith.com.au

Contact Us

News

penrith.city

Council Briefs

● It will soon be safer and easier for people to access the
Nepean River and enjoy kayaking, canoeing or stand up
paddleboarding with construction of a new kayak launch
deck now underway in Leonay. The new launch deck on
River Road, between Urbane Street and Buring Avenue, is
expected to be complete and ready to use in mid-2025
(weather dependent).

During construction there may be some minor noise and
traffic disruptions. If you’re walking or driving in the area,
please take note of any detours in place for your safety.

Learn more at yoursaypenrith.com.au/launchdecks
This project is jointly funded by the NSW Government in
association with Penrith City Council.

● Council is upgrading the Allsopp and Paterson Oval
playspace in Cambridge Park with new equipment,
seating, landscaping, and more!

Tell us what you’d like to see included in the design at
yoursaypenrith.com.au/projectplay

Community consultation is open until 11.59pm on Wednesday 
16 April 2025. This project is proudly funded by the NSW
Government and delivered by Penrith City Council.

● Join us for our annual Penrith Producers event on Friday
4 April at Triangle Park and High Street (west of Station
Street), Penrith from 5–9pm. We’ll have more than 40
local producers offering specialty crafted food, drinks and
artisan wares right here in the heart of Penrith. Kids can
enjoy the free craft workshops.

More information, please visit penrith.city/penrithproducers

● Penrith City Library is closed for renovations from Monday
24 March to Wednesday 2 April, reopening on Thursday
3 April. Limited services are available during this time,
including a click and collect service, return chute and
Justice of the Peace appointments. Library members are
encouraged to visit St Clair Library and St Marys Library
during this time.

For more information, visit penrith.city/library

Development Applications
The following Development Applications have been received  
by Council:

• Hillsong Church Australia Ltd DA25/0165
125 Coreen Avenue, Penrith
Fitout and use of premises as place of public worship 
including associated site upgrade works and signage
Contact: Sufyan Nguyen on 4732 8568
Closing Date: Sunday 13 April 2025

• EMM Consulting has been amended� DA24/0268

Lots 15, 16 & 17 DP 253503, 244–280 Aldington Road,
Kemps Creek

Proposed Tree removal, bulk earthworks and retaining
walls (to create ‘Building Pads’), stormwater management
and drainage works (including ‘Naturalised Trunk Drainage
Channel’), road construction (including a portion of a
‘Collector Industrial Road’ and a ‘Local Industrial Road’),
and subdivision

The proposal is declared ‘Regionally Significant Development’ 
and therefore the Sydney Western City Planning Panel is the 
‘Consent Authority’.

The proposed development is ‘Nominated Integrated 
Development’, requiring a ‘Controlled Activity Approval’ 
(pursuant to Section 91 (2) of the Water Management Act 
2000) from the Department of Planning & Environment – 
Water and an ‘Aboriginal Heritage impact Permit’ (pursuant 
to Section 90 of the National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974) 
from Heritage NSW.

The Development Application referred to in this notice and 
supporting documentation accompanying the application 
are available on Council’s website, in the period from 31 March 
2025 to 27 April 2025.

Any person may, during the exhibition period, make a 
submission in writing to Penrith City Council, in relation to 
the Development Application. 

Where a submission is made by way of an objection, the 
grounds of objection are to be specified in the submission. 
The submission is to include Council’s reference number 
DA24/0268.

For any queries relating to the proposal:  
Please contact Robert Walker on 4732 7409.

Viewing of Development Applications

The above development application/s may be viewed on 
Council’s DA Tracker via penrithcity.nsw.gov.au/DATracker 
Officers of Council’s Development Services Department will be 
able to assist with your enquiries.

Disclosure of Political Donations or Gifts

By law, reportable political donations or gifts must be disclosed 
by anyone lodging a planning application to Council.  
Call 4732 7649 or visit penrithcity.nsw.gov.au

Penrith City Council’s Local Celebration Awards 
are an opportunity to recognise and celebrate the 
dedicated, selfless and inspirational people in our 
community. NOMINATIONS CLOSE 31 MARCH 2025.  
So what are you waiting for?

Find out more at: penrith.city/local-celebration-awards

There are four categories 
to choose from: 
Citizen of the Year 
Young Citizen of the Year
Mayor’s Local Hero Award 
Community Service Award
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Public Exhibition
Draft St Marys Town Centre Development 
Contributions Plan 2025 and  
Draft Amendment to Penrith Development 
Control Plan 2014
Council invites the community and industry to comment on the draft  
St Marys Town Centre Development Contributions Plan 2025, and a draft 
amendment to Chapter E-15 St Marys Town Centre of Penrith 
Development Control Plan 2014.

At the Ordinary Meeting on Monday 3 March 2025, Council endorsed  
the St Marys Town Centre Master Plan which sets out a long-term plan 
to guide future growth and development of the St Marys Town Centre 
over the next 20 years and beyond.

To support the implementation of the Master Plan Council has prepared 
a draft Development Contributions Plan and draft Development Control 
Plan amendment for the St Marys Town Centre.

The above plans are on public exhibition until 11.59pm on Wednesday 
2 April 2025 and can be viewed at yoursaypenrith.com.au/stmarys

You are invited to make a written submission by:

• Email: citystrategy@penrith.city

• Post: General Manager
(Attention City Strategy)
Penrith City Council
PO Box 60, Penrith NSW 2751

Please include a subject line indicating which plan your submission 
relates to in emails and letters, referencing either ‘Draft St Marys Town 
Centre Development Contributions Plan 2025’ or ‘Draft amendment  
to Chapter E-15 St Marys Town Centre of Penrith Development Control 
Plan 2014’.

For further enquires: Please contact City Strategy on 4732 7777 or 
citystrategy@penrith.city
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